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We are all here today for the same purpose:  to prepare now to mitigate or help Pennsylvanians cope with potential electricity price increases.


First, I want to thank all parties represented today -- and all those who filed comments in this matter -- for your time, your ideas and your partnership.  Your comments clearly demonstrate the breadth and depth of insight and experience coming from all spectrums of the marketplace.  I also want to thank my colleague, Terry Fitzpatrick, for his work on this issue, and Shane Rooney in the Law Bureau for his leadership at the staff level.

On May 19, when this Commission unanimously initiated this proceeding, I said words worth repeating today.  “We will not be California.  We will not be Maryland.  We will serve the public interest with honor.  And we look forward to the challenge of solving this energy crisis.”  I meant those words then, and, after reading your comments, I am encouraged that we are on the right track.

In 1997, a gallon of gasoline cost about $1.40 (a dollar forty) a gallon.  Today, we are all paying more than double that at $2.89 (two eighty-nine) a gallon or more.  The global energy crisis that we are seeing at the pump is also playing out at our thermostats.  Pennsylvania consumers have been shielded from these forces by having their rates frozen at 1997 levels.  


It is up to all of us to prepare now to protect our customers from the brunt of possible price spikes.  By evaluating the possible policy actions that would mitigate prices for consumers, this Commission is acknowledging what is going on around us and preparing now.

When I became Chairman, I said this Commission would focus on rates, reliability and choice, so we can protect the public interest, promote economic development and preserve the environment.  That focus has never been more appropriate than in the face of this potential energy crisis.
Today is a first step.  It will not be the only step.  This Commission will continue to address this energy crisis aggressively, responsibly and in a timely manner.  


I thank you again for your comments in this regard, and I look forward to your presentations.
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